PROCEEDINGS BOARD OF ELECTION SUPERVISORS FOR WASHINGTON COUNTY

The Board of Election Supervisors held its regular meeting on Tuesday, June 5, 1984, at the Board office. President Banzhoff called the meeting to order at 2 P. M. He advised the Board that several special meetings had been held during the month of May to prepare for the Primary and to complete the returns and sign the bills after the Primary.

The following were recorded present:

Virgil E. Banzhoff, Board President
R. Lee McCauley, Democrat Member
Charles L. Downey, Republican Member
Oscar L. Spigler, Democrat Alternate
Walter F. Bell, Jr., Republican Alternate
Dorothy M. Waters, Chief Clerk
Daris A. Phillips, Chief Clerk
Barbara Fetterhoff, Member of State Board of Elections

MINUTES:

The minutes of the previous regular meeting held on April 13, 1984 were approved as presented.

CORRESPONDENCE:

Mr. Banzhoff read a note from Jeannine Humphrey, President of the League of Women Voters, apologizing for not returning VRA forms by deadline. The League also sent notes of apology to those persons that did not get registered because of this.

President Banzhoff read a priority notice from Mr. Willard Morris, advising that the Voting Machines are not to be released.

OLD BUSINESS:

The Board discussed Primary Election Day problems. Election District 9 and 10-1 did not fill out the result sheets. The Chief Judges have been advised that this must be done for the next election.

District 6, 11-1, 18-2 and 27-2 called the results in on the wrong set of phone numbers. They were advised to follow instructions more carefully for the General election.

District 3-4 complained of no heat and District 25-1 had no lights in hallway until 3 P. M. Both of these problems have been resolved.

We had several complaints that some of the polling places were not properly marked. Mrs. Fetterhoff felt that polling places should be better identified as she had trouble finding some of the places. The Board will take under advisement posting signs to better locate the polling places.

PROCEEDINGS - (Cont'd.)

Mrs. Fetterhoff discussed some other election day procedures that she felt could be improved upon. She will discuss these situations at the State Board meeting to learn how other counties handle them.

Mr. Walter Bell commented that he felt election problems were minor due to the efficient job performed by the staff.

NEW BUSINESS:

Mr. Spigler requested that we have a sign put out in front of this building so persons can find our office. Mr. Banzhoff will talk to Barry Teach concerning this.

Mr. Banzhoff will talk to Barry Teach about better lighting in the basement for setting up and checking the voting machines. We also discussed the need for tables with rollers to work on when checking the machines.

Daris presented a request from Larry Vaughn for us to do voter registration at Potomac Towers and Walnut Towers. After discussion Mr. Downey moved that we put the pink request forms for Voter Registration Applications in these places. Seconded by Lee McCauley. Motion carried.

Dottie advised the Board that we have received \$67.15 from the State Administrative Board of Elections for our portion of the filing fees.

Dottie advised the Board that we have not heard from the County Commissioners concerning our Budget for 1984-85.

Meeting adjourned at 3:15 P.M. The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 17, 1984 at 2 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Southy M. Waters

Dorothy M. Waters, Chief Clerk